


Cultural Development Department/Community Services Department Bond
Project Overview

CHAIR MULLINS introduced the discussion item and called for staff presentation.
Mr. Mickey Ohland, Community Services Planning Manager, highlighted the projects
included in the 2025 bond election. The total bond request is $228M.

Chair Mullins asked if the new parks are already formatted. Mr. Ohland responded
that no, they are not yet formatted.

Subcommittee Member Arians asked about the last election and any bonds results.
Mr. Ohland responded that some of the City bonds did pass.

Chair Mullins asked if the Tumbleweed Ranch was part of the last bond. Mr. Ohland
responded that it was not, but there was previous money set aside for this project.

Subcommittee Member Chambers added that she used the McCluskey house as a
photoshoot on a project she's working on and that opportunities like that could be
promoted to the public.

Subcommittee Member Qian asked if there would be additional greenspace near the
Jack-in-the- Box. Mr. Ohland replied that there wouldn’t be as much, but that would not
be our project.

Subcommittee Member Arians asked about sunscreens. Mr. Ohland replied that yes,
there would be shade through trees and ramadas. The cost for sun panels was
prohibitive.

Chair Mullins asked if the $10M covered the colored area of the displayed map of A
Park. Mr. Ohland responded that yes, the first phase is approximately $10M.

Subcommittee Member Arians asked if any parking would be lost in the build at AJ
Park. Mr. Ohland responded that no parking would be lots in the build.

Chair Mullins asked about the 10-yr CIP plan. Mr. Ohland responded that the existing
10-yr CIP is for 10 yrs is $25M.

Subcommittee Member Chambers asked if the are near Mesquite Groves was
farmland. Mr. Ohland responded that it was farmland.

Chair Mullins asked if there was enough property for BMX? Mr. Ohland responded that
there was.
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